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“The Company of the Saints of God” 
 

 

 
 

 

Dear Members of Peace: 

A friend of mine was on a safari and described an experience that he had on the trip. At one 

point they were driving along and they heard loud noises of splashing and elephants blowing 
their trunks like horns. It was so loud that they stopped and the guide told them that it was 

safe to get out of the vehicles and look over what was a ridge. They did so and saw baby 

elephants rolling on their backs splashing in the water. They saw female elephants nursing 
some of the young. They saw teenage elephants rough housing with each other and they saw 

the male elephants standing guard. 
 

All of a sudden, the male elephants began to blow their trunks and make a different sound, 
like an alarm. They lined up, the female elephants behind them and positioned in the gaps 

between the males. The teenage elephants behind the females and positioned in the gaps 
between them. There emerged two male lions, who would never consider taking down a full 

grown elephant, but would attempt to take down a baby. As the lions moved to one side the 
company of elephants moved with them; they continued in this way, back and forth again for 

some time. Eventually, the lions moved on. All the while, the babies kept rolling in the water 
unaware. 

 
We could imagine this as an image of the church. The men, the women, and even the youth 

all do their parts to secure the church and its mission. Each one of us needs to do our part, 

recognizing and sharing our gifts, each one in position. Why? Because there is something 
great at stake, the children. They need to continue to play securely in the presence of the 

Lord. This is a summoning, a call for all to do their part as we enter this new year. “Discipline 
yourselves, keep alert, like a roaring lion your adversary, the devil prowls around, looking for 

someone to devour.” (1 Peter 5:8) We are a great company of saints with Christ as our King. 
“Humble yourselves therefore under the mighty hand of God, so that He may exalt you in 

due time. Cast all your anxieties on Him because He cares for you.”(1 Peter 5:6 & 7) 
 

Pastor Gary 

    



                       

Happy January 2021 ! 

2020 has come to an end and 2021 has just begun. I hope the new year finds all of you well 

and healthy. This year hold the promises as to ‘what could/can be’ and ‘what we can 

accomplish’ when we coordinate our efforts, our varied and diverse aptitudes and all work 

together toward shared goals. We are moving forward with our planning and design of our 

new pavilion project and then will seek congregational approval as we iron out some details. 

It’s refreshing to look forward to this exciting improvement and property addition as we 

move further into 2021. It opens the door to new ideas, opportunities, and limitless 

possibilities for Peace Church, it’s congregation and the greater community. 

 

With the new year and ‘all that can be’  --- Nothing can be accomplished without strong 

support from our members of Peace --- Be it through the financial support of giving or the 

giving of your time and talents.   

 

There are opportunities for all to join in and become active. Opportunities exist in established 

committees, such as Outreach, Worship, Property, Finance, Information Technology (IT) to 

name a few. There are also countless opportunities to volunteer as an Usher, Acolyte or 

Greeter on Sundays or on Altar Guild or Church Council. All that is needed is a willingness to 

serve our Lord and Savior and be a team player at Peace-Tohickon Lutheran Church by using 

your God-given gifts and spreading His Word.  

 

If you have time, are able, are feeling ‘called’, have a passion to share or wish to get 

involved in some way, reach out to Pastor Gary, myself or any council or committee member 

and inquire as to how you can help. The possibilities are limitless. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Doug Erney, Church Council President 
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NOTICE of Upcoming Congregational Meeting 
 
 
 

 
 

 

A Congregational Meeting 
will be held on Sunday, February 28th, 2021 

 at approximately 11:00 am. 
 

The purpose of the meeting will be to discuss and vote on the following: 

• The committee annual reports from 2020 
• The annual congregational meeting minutes from December 6th, 2020 

• Three open council member positions still available for 2021 with 
floor nominations taken for anyone wanting to fill these vacancies 

• go over proposed language changes to the constitution & bylaws 
concerning the educational assistance/scholarship fund criteria 

 
Your input is important. Please save the date 

and plan to attend this congregational meeting.  
The Zoom link will follow as we near the date of the meeting. 

 
--Peace-Tohickon Lutheran Church Council 

 
 

  

http://www.peace-tohickon.org/


      In Memoriam    

      
 

     E. Walter Frasch 
September 8, 1939  ̶  December 15, 2020 

E. Walter Frasch, of Perkasie, died suddenly at Doylestown Hospital on Tuesday, December 15, 

2020. He was 81 years old. 

Walt was the beloved husband of Christine (Pfeffer) Frasch. They celebrated their 61st wedding 

anniversary in September. 

He was the son of the late Adolf and Rosalie (Kirchmeyer) Frasch. Walt was born and raised in 

Philadelphia. 

He attended Drexel University and received a B.S. in Mechanical Engineering and a M.S. in 

Electrical Engineering. 

Walt was an accomplished engineer and spent much of his long career at Kulicke and Soffa 

Industries where he was highly regarded by his peers and formed many lasting friendships. As an 

engineer, he received numerous patents for his work in the semiconductor industry. 

Walt was a member of Peace-Tohickon Lutheran Church. 

Walt’s priority was his family. He loved to travel, listen to classical music, and play golf. 

He will be missed and remembered by his children Susan Burton, Michael Frasch and his wife Mary, 

and Walter Frasch and his wife Lori; his grandchildren Christine, Karyn, Robyn, Elizabeth, Greg, 

Dan, Julia, and Nick; his great grandchildren Corbin, Ean, Kile, Harper, Addison, and Greyson; and 

his siblings Hal and his wife Diane, Else, and Charlie and his wife Sue. 

Due to the pandemic, funeral services at this time will be held privately. A memorial service will be 

held at a later date. 

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to Peace-Tohickon Lutheran Church at 100 

Old Bethlehem Road, Perkasie, PA 18944. 

-- Obituary provided by Joseph A. Fleuhr III Funeral Home 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

In Memoriam 

Jessica Marcie Kramer 
 

Quakertown - Jessica Marcie Kramer, 46, of Quakertown, passed away at St. Luke's 
Hospice House on January 13, 2021. She was the loving daughter of Marcia and Joseph 
Kramer, and caring sister of Denise Wrigley. 
 
Jessica lived life to the fullest, spreading happiness, joy and love to everyone. Everyone 
who met her instantly fell in love with her and she brightened their days. 
 
Her love for music and dancing was contagious. No matter if it was a wedding, high school 
prom, or a Sunday afternoon, she would be shaking her hips to the tune. Anyone who had 
the honor to be in her presence, couldn't help but smile and shake their hips along with her. 
 
After her graduation from Quakertown Community High School, Jessica was happily 
employed at TGI Fridays, Clemens, the Salvation Army, and finished her career at BARC 
Developmental Services, where she made many friends and touched many hearts. 
 
Jessica was the all-around athlete. She participated in the Quakertown Soccer Club's team 
for special needs and was constantly involved in the Special Olympics throughout the 
years, bringing home many medals for swimming, bowling and track and field. 
 
Jessica is survived by her parents, Marcia and Joseph Kramer, sister Denise Wrigley, 
husband Matthew, niece Harper Wrigley, and Uncle Dennis Brennan, husband George. 
 
A memorial celebration will be held at a later date, when we have the opportunity to 
celebrate her life with loved ones. 
 
In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions can be made to Special Olympics of PA. 
 

-- Obituary Published in The Intelligencer from Jan. 15 to Jan. 17, 2021 & 

Published in The Morning Call on Jan. 17, 2021. 
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SUNDAY                                                          MON TUE  WED THUR FRI SAT 
  

 

  

 

 

 

31 
NEW YEAR’S EVE  

Church Office 
Closed 

 

 

1 
NEW YEAR’S DAY 

Church Office 
Closed 

 

 

2 
8-10 am -  

Overeaters 
Anonymous Mtg. 

via Zoom 

3 
2nd  Sunday of Christmas 

9 am - Livestream Worship 
Service w/Pastor Gary 

10:30 am – Kids Sunday School  
via Zoom 

11 am – Kids Sunday School 
via Zoom 

6 pm - Narcotics Anonymous 
off site/via Zoom? 

4 
 

 

5 
10-2 Office Hours 
 

 

6 
TRUE EPIPHANY 
10-2 Office Hours 

 
7 pm - Adult Bible 

Study 

7 
10-2 Office Hours 

 
6:30 - 8 pm – GS 
Troop 21671 Mtg. 

via Zoom 
 

7 pm - Property 
Committee 

 

8 
 

 

9 
8-10 am -  

Overeaters 
Anonymous Mtg. 

via Zoom 

10 
Baptism of Our Lord 

9 am - Livestream Worship 
Service w/Pastor Gary 

10:30 am – Kids Sunday School  
via Zoom 

11 am – Kids Sunday School 
via Zoom 

6:00 pm Narcotics Anonymous 
off site/via Zoom? 

11 
 

7 pm - Worship 
Committee Mtg. 

 

 

12 
10-2 Office Hours 

 

7 pm - Faith & 
Fellowship 

Committee Mtg. 
 
 

13 
10-2 Office Hours 

 
 
 

7 pm - Adult Bible 
Study 

 

14 
10-2 Office Hours 

 

7 pm - Exec. 
Council Mtg. 

15 

 

 

16 
8-10 am 

Overeaters 
Anonymous Mtg. 

via Zoom 

 

17 
Second Sunday After Epiphany 

9 am - Livestream Worship 
Service w/Pastor Gary 

10 am – Zoom Coffee Hour 
10:30 am – Kids Sunday School  

via Zoom 
11 am – Kids Sunday School 

via Zoom 
6:00 pm Narcotics Anonymous 

off site/via Zoom? 

18 
MARTIN LUTHER 

KING, JR. DAY 
 

7 pm -  WELCA Mtg. 
via Zoom   

 

 
 

19 
10-2 Office Hours 

 
7:30 pm – Church 
Council Meeting 

 

 

20 
10-2 Office Hours 

 

7 pm - Adult Bible 
Study 

 
 

 

21 
10-2 Office Hours 

 
6:30 - 8 pm – GS 
Troop 21671 Mtg. 

via Zoom 
 
 

22 

 

23 
8-10 am 

Overeaters 
Anonymous Mtg. 

via Zoom 
 
 

 

24 
Third Sunday After Epiphany 
9 am - Livestream Worship 

Service w/Pastor Gary 
10 am – Zoom Coffee Hour 

10:30 am – Kids Sunday School  
via Zoom 

11 am – Kids Sunday School 
via Zoom 

Noon - Zoom Confirmation Mtg. 
6:00 pm Narcotics Anonymous 

7 pm - Zoom Sharing Circle 

25 
 

 

26 
10-2 Office Hours 
 

 

27 
10-2 Office Hours 

 
7 pm - Adult Bible 

Study 
 
 

28 
10-2 Office Hours 

 
 

29 
 

Peace Feb. 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE 
 

30 
8-10 am 

Overeaters 
Anonymous Mtg. 

via Zoom 

 

31 
Fourth Sunday After Epiphany 

9 am - Livestream Worship 
Service w/Pastor Gary 

10 am – Zoom Coffee Hour 
10:30 am – Kids Sunday School  

via Zoom 
11 am – Kids Sunday School 

via Zoom 
6:00 pm Narcotics Anonymous 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Happy Birthday! to our Senior Members over the age of 80: 

Elaine Schoen - December 19th 

Dorrie Daikeler - January 13th 

Sally Greer - January 31st 

Joseph Allebach - February 4th 

Alice Brad - February 19th  

Wishing you all a joyous birthday 

& well wishes for 2021 & beyond! 

 

          



    

Birthdays  &  Anniversaries 

 
JANUARY BIRTHDAYS  

  1  – Eli Benner 
  2  – Donna Donelon 
      – Colin Londino 
      – Morgan Lutz 
  3  – Madelyn Gerth 
      – Larry Schenk 
      – Peter Gaenssle 
  6 – Gerry Schlosser 
  7  – Mike Tyburski      
10 – Donna Lemon 
     – Anne Gaenssle 
12 – Eric French 
     – Nicholas Erney 
13 – Dorrie Daikeler 
14 – James McKenzie 
     – James Michener                   
16 – Weston Reiss 
17 – Avery Burkett 
18 – Julie Caporaletti 
     – Gary Schaeffer 
19 – Dakota Lloyd 
21 – Jack Woehr         
23 – Walter Herrmann 
24 – Scott Schneider 
25 – Chip Kramer 
28 – Elizabeth Thomas 
     – Michael Gonet 
30 – Zachary  Schoch 
31 – Lucy Bartosiewicz 
     – Anthony Caporaletti 
     – Sally Greer 
 

 

 

 
 

JANUARY 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 

7 – John & Ellen Shelly 
25 – Ann and Barry Grim 

28 – Cathleen and Kenneth 
Miller 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

FEBRUARY 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 

2 – Timothy & Carol Heverly 
6 – Andrew & Rebecca 

Shanley 

 
FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS  

 1 – Susan Masters 
 4 – Joseph Allebach 
    – Clayton Long 
 5 – Eric Burkett 
    – Madison Lick 
    – Kelly Schenk 
 7 – Weston Ritter 
    – Timothy Yates 

  11 – Erika Bauder 
    – Sandra Hawthorne 
    – Cheryl Shanley 
14 – Rebecca Strouse 
    – Harper Wrigley 
15 – Jordan Ritter 
19 – Alice Brad 
    – Emma French 
    – Jana Hamilton 
    – Randall Lemon 
20 – Anthony Bartosiewicz 
22 – Cheryl Moyer 
    – Anthony Sandor 
23 – Patricia Benson 
25 – Janet Hughes 
27 – Dawn Sparango 

   29 – Sharon Sandor 
 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 

Thank you for 
sponsoring Flowers 
to help beautiful our 

sanctuary !  

 

 

 

DECEMBER 
Floral  Sponsors: 

 

 

Say it with Flowers ! 

 

JANUARY 
Floral  Sponsors: 

 

 

6 – Elaine & Richard 
Miller 

13 – Chris & Walt Frasch 
20 – Herta Altner 

24 – The Erney Family 
27 – N/A: SEPA Synod  

  

 

 

 

 

3 – Ellen & John Shelly 
10 – Judy & Gary Schott 

17 – AVAILABLE 
24 – Marci & Joe Kramer 

31 – Cheryl Saint-Pol  

 
 

 

 

FEBRUARY 
Floral  Sponsors: 

 

 

MARCH 
Floral  Sponsors: 

 

 

7 – The Ritters 
14 – The Kramers 
21 – AVAILABLE 
28 – AVAILABLE 

 

 

7 – Kathy Mitman 
14 – AVAILABLE 
21 – AVAILABLE 
28 – AVAILABLE 

 

 

 

   
  



THIS MONTH AT-A-GLANCE … 

DATES LECTORS ACOLYTES CRUCIFERS GREETERS ASSISTING 
MINISTERS 

 
1/3/20 

 

 
Julia Erney 

 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
1/10/20 

  

 
Mike Cygan 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
1/17/20 

 

 
Bill Groff 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
1/24/20 

 

 
Carole Brackman 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
1/31/20 

 

 
Cheryl Saint-Pol 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

      

 
JANUARY HEAD USHER 

 

 
Mike Cygan 

 
JANUARY ALTAR GUILD 

 
Elva Groff and Judy Hamilton 

 
 

If you are interested in … Contact … 
Greeting Members Judy Hamilton jhamilton5988@gmail.com 

Being an Usher Mike Cygan vicepresident@peace-tohickon.org 

Serving on Altar Guild Elva Groff pennridge45@yahoo.com 

Serving as an Acolyte or Crucifer Carole Brackman carolebrackman62@comcast.net 

Serving as a Lector or Assisting Minister Nancy Cygan ncygan13@gmail.com 

Joining Youth or Bell Choir Jen Bara edjenbara@yahoo.com 

Joining our New Spirit Ensemble Jen Bara edjenbara@yahoo.com 

Joining our Senior Choir Linda Beck librarylady975@gmail.com 

Joining WELCA Nancy Grace ngrace25@comcast.net 

Joining the Adult Bible Study Group Randi Schaeffer ranschaef@verizon.net 

Joining the Men’s Bible Study Group Bruce Bachman bbbachman235@comcast.net 

Joining the Peace Youth Group (PYG) – 
6th Grade through Highschool 

Heidi Gerth hmgerth106@gmail.com 

Joining the Jr. Peace Youth Group 
(PUPs) – 1st through 5th Grades 

Julia Erney adminassistant@peace-tohickon.org 

Joining the Senior Lunch Bunch Grace Lloyd gracelloyd@yahoo.com 

Promoting Peace Out in the Community Cheryl Saint-Pol ccsaint3@verizon.net 

Joining the Stewardship Committee Donna Donelon donelons@ptd.net 

Teaching/Helping with Sunday School Dottie Ritter financialsecretary@peace-tohickon.org 

Joining the Worship Committee Melissa Yates secretary@peace-tohickon.org 

Joining the Finance Committee Garry Engelmann gce@fortunefinancialservices.com 

Joining the Property Committee Gary Schaeffer grschaef@verizon.net 

Joining the Faith & Fellowship Committee Dottie Ritter financialsecretary@peace-tohickon.org 

Helping with the Peace Garden Dottie Ritter financialsecretary@peace-tohickon.org 

Helping/Joining the IT Committee Julia Erney adminassistant@peace-tohickon.org 

Volunteering at the Church Julia Erney adminassistant@peace-tohickon.org 
 

 
 
 



          

 

Peace-Tohickon Evangelical Lutheran Church  
100 Old Bethlehem Road, Perkasie, Pa 18944 

(215) 257-3294 

Website: www.peace-tohickon.org 

Church Staff and Council Members 

Staff: Contacts: Phone Numbers: e-mail Addresses: 

Pastor Gary Costa 732-687-1525 pastor@peace-tohickon.org 

Church Admin. Asst. Julia Erney 215-257-3294 adminassistant@peace-

tohickon.org 

Bookkeeper Carolyn Peacock 215-723-0974 cap@styercpa.com 

Organist/Sr. Choir Linda Beck 215-692-3101 librarylady975@gmail.com 

New Spirit, Bells, Youth 

Choirs 

Jen Bara 267-307-4061 edjenbara@yahoo.com 

Sexton Curt Gerth 267-474-4212 sexton@peace-tohickon.org 

Nursery Elaine Miller 215-536-9271 N/A 

    

Council Members: Contacts: Phone Numbers: e-mail Addresses: 
President Douglas Erney 267-410-7644 president@peace-tohickon.org 

Vice-President Mike Cygan 215-872-4490 vicepresident@peace-tohickon.org 

Treasurer Randi Schaefer 267-328-8280 treasurer@peace-tohickon.org 

Secretary Melissa Yates 215-257-6735 secretary@peace-tohickon.org 

Financial Secretary Dottie Ritter 215-257-4587 financialsecretary@peace-

tohickon.org 

Council Member Mary Snyder 215-538-2835 snyderm47@gmail.com 

Council Member Donna Donelon 908-627-1952 donelons@ptd.net 

Council Member Heidi Gerth 267-424-4893 hmgerth106@gmail.com 

Council Member Bill Groff 215-453-9005 pennridge45@yahoo.com 

Council Member Gary Schaeffer 484-894-3030 grschaef@outlook.com 

Council Member Dianne Steiner 215-453-7917 dsteiner605@gmail.com 

Council Member (1 yr. term) Available: You? Yours! Yours! 

Council Member (2 yr. term) Available: You? Yours! Yours! 

Council Member (3 yr. term) Available: You? Yours! Yours! 
 

Thank You For Your Willingness to Serve! 
 

 

Our Mission @ Peace: 
 

Trusting in God's love, we grow in faith, celebrate His Word, 
care for His gifts and serve others. 

 



 

 

                                          
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

At Our Next Meeting … 
 

WELCA will meet on Monday, January 18th at 7:00 pm 
via Zoom. All women of Peace are welcome to attend this 

or any of our meetings. And tell a friend! 
 

Questions? Please contact Nancy Grace  
at 215-257-4213 or via e-mail at 

ngrace25@comcast.net . 
 

All are Welcome!! …  Join Us! 
 

 

 

Forecasts & Bad Weather ? 
 

In case of bad weather, call the church office at 

215-257-3294 to see if a recorded message is available, 
stating whether worship services are cancelled or not. 

 

If bad weather is predicted well in advance, we will try to 

send out an e-mail message to all members via e-mail if 
the Pastor and Council believe church services should be 

cancelled. If you don’t have an e-mail address on record, 
call to rectify this, so you are notified. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations Donna Donelon, Gary Schaeffer & Doug Erney for choosing 
to again be part of our Church Council in 2021 & thank you for your service 

to Peace-Tohickon Lutheran Church. 
 

NOTE: If anyone else would like to serve Peace as a council member, 
we have a couple of vacancies. Reach out to any council member to express 

your interest or with any questions you may have. 
 

 

 

 

                       
 



 

 

 

Poinsettias 
 

Thank you to everyone who placed orders for Poinsettias 
to help us adorn the Sanctuary and Altar this Christmas. 

And thank you altar guild for decorating! 
 

 

                                                                             

Attn: Committee Chairpersons & Others with News: 

Collecting Committee Annual Reports 

It’s that time of year again … time to submit your annual report for your committee or group to 
be included in the 2020 Peace Annual Report for our congregational meeting in February. 

Please e-mail them to adminassistant@peace-tohickon.org by the end of January, so I 
can begin to compile the combined document. All committees and church groups should 

submit a summary of the year’s activities, actions taken, results or whatever information you 
believe the congregation should know. Please also include pertinent contact information for 

members with questions. Thank you! 
 

 
 

Flower Sponsorships 
Needed for February & March 2021 

 

Many Thanks to all who sponsor our weekly altar flowers. 
The flowers beautify our church services. There is a new flower chart for 
2021 outside the coat room. If you are interested in sponsoring flowers 
for a specific date, in honor or memory of a loved one, please call Elva 

Groff at 215-453-9005 or email her at 
pennridge45@yahoo.com to reserve your requests for 2020. 

 

Sponsorship includes two bouquets of flowers placed at the front of the 
church or on the altar. When worship services have finished for the 

week, you are welcome to take the flowers home with you & enjoy them. 
 

Please mail the $50 for flower sponsorship, clearly marked as 
such in an envelope, to the church office at 100 Old Bethlehem Rd., 
Perkasie, PA 18944. And thank you for helping to beautify our church. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Please Wish our members ‘Many Happy Returns’  
who are celebrating a milestone birthday 

over the age of 80 years old … 
 

Dorrie Daikeler – 87 years young! (January 13th) 
Sally Greer – 82 years young! (January 31st) 

Joseph Allebach – 81 years young!  (February 4th) 
Alice Brad – 100 years young! (February 19th) 

 

 

 



 

 
Christmas Eve’s attendance at the 3 pm Thursday service was estimated at 114+ people 
between in-person worship assistants & live stream audience logged in to participate in 

the worship service. Peace had viewers logged in from Pennsylvania, New Jersey, 
Kansas, Vermont, Michigan, Virginia, Missouri, New York & internationally from 

Germany!  Don’t forget to tell your friends & family to join us! 
 

 

Please Pick Up Your 2021 Envelopes 
 

The 2021 Weekly Contribution Envelopes are available for 
members on the tables in the Narthex. Please pick up yours 

during normal office hours (Tues., Wed., Thurs. 10 am - 2 pm) or 
by appointment if you have not already; And check for your friends 

& neighbors too! 
Call the church office at 215-257-3294 or stop by. 

(Be sure to bring your mask.) Thank you! 
 

 

 
 

 

Our live stream worship service has reached many places 
so far; We have had members and viewers logged in from 

 

Pennsylvania          North Carolina            Maryland 
             New Jersey               Puerto Rico                 Ohio 
              New York                    Florida                      Virginia 
              Nebraska                     Texas                       Missouri 
             Tennessee                    Illinois                       Kansas 
               Vermont                    Michigan                   Georgia 
                                            &    Germany! 
 

Don’t forget to tell your friends and family to join us! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Bible Study Group Meets Wednesday Nights 
at 7 pm via Zoom. 

Bring your Bible & your curiosity to discover more about your 

Christian faith. Join Pastor Gary & other Peace members for a 
night of scripture analysis & fellowship. All are welcome! 

Email Pastor Gary at pastor@peace-tohickon.org 
for the Zoom link to join in. 

       

 
 
 

 

 

 

          
 



Thank You for Your Support !! 

A special thank you to the Peace congregation for 

your recent donations to the following ELCA 

missions & others in our community: 
 

 

Pennridge FISH (Fellowship in Serving Humanity) -- $95 & $160 

-- 2 Donations/Thank you letters dated Nov. 22nd 

 

“Dear Friends at Peace Lutheran Church, Thank you for your donation to Pennridge 

FISH. Your continued and generous support is a blessing that we very much 

appreciate, especially this time of year. Sincerely, Harry Tucker” 

 

World Hunger -- $85 & $75 -- 2 Donations/Thank you letters dated 

November 4th & December 3rd respectively 
 

Lutheran Settlement House -- $50 -- Thank you letter 

dated December 31st 
 

Lutheran Disaster Response -- $200 

-- Thank you letter dated November 4th 
 

Ram Packs -- $515 & $190 -- 2 Donations/Thank You 

letters dated November 27th & December 30th: 

 

“Dear Peace Lutheran Church, 

Thank you for your contributions of $515 & $190 to Ram Packs in support of 

our mission to provide food on weekends and school holidays to children in the 

Pennridge School District so they can come to school ready to learn. We truly 

appreciate your support of the children in the Pennridge area. 

Sincerely, Libby Hollenbach on behalf of Ram Packs” 

 

Your generosity & help are very much appreciated! Read the thank you 

letters from these organizations on our bulletin board near the coat room. 

  



 

 

 

Let us be grateful always … 
 

 

A Message From the Cygans … 

We wish to thank Pastor Gary and all of our friends and members at Peace Church 
for their kind notes, cards, condolences and prayers upon the passing of Mike's 

mother, Margaret. We are touched by all of the support that we received during this 
difficult time and appreciated the many kindnesses offered to us.  

--Mike & Nancy Cygan 
 

 

A Message From Betty Gabel … 

Betty asked that I please Thank everyone for the Advent Calendar she received: 

‘Please thank the Sunday School for the calendar. It is so thoughtful that you 

stay in touch.’ --Sincerely, Betty Gabel 
 

 

A Message From Joe O’Donnell … 
Joe called to say he was really happy to get the advent calendar from the Peace youth 

also. He said it made the season feel more festive and gave him something he was 
proud to display & use. Thank you all for your thoughtfulness & your prayers!  --Joe 

 
 

 

A Message From Ellen Shelly … 

Brothers & Sisters of Peace, Thank you for your generous gift. It 

was a pleasure and privilege to work with you and the staff 

during the past year. I experienced many wonderful moments 

and memories. You will always be in our hearts and prayers. Best 

Wishes for a very successful and prosperous coming year.   --

Sincerely, Ellen Shelly 

 

 

 

___ 

A Message From Christine Frasch … 

We wish to thank Pastor Gary. Your words at Walt’s funeral service were of great 
comfort to us and everyone who attended. We would also like to thank the members 

of Peace for their cards and prayers during this difficult time. 
With sincere thanks, Chris & Family 

 

 
 

 
 

 

A Message From Garrett McKenzie … 
 

Dear Peace Lutheran Church Community, 
Thank you so much for the beautiful Christmas ornament! 

I immediately hung it up on our tree and it looks wonderful. 
Hopefully we can see everyone again in 2021 and we wish you all a 

happy holiday!      --Sincerely, Garrett 
 



 

 

   
 

 

Recent Contributions: 

Month Current 
Expenses 

Benevolence Building 
Maintenance 

Oct., 2020 $8,113.00 $955.00 $708.00 

Nov., 2020 $12,328.29 $1,210.00 $620.00 

Dec., 2020 $10,868.80 $1,892.00 $1,018.00 
 

Thank you kindly for your gifts! 

 

 

                                      
 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Need to Reach Pastor Gary? 

Please call his cell phone at 732-687-1525 or reach him 

by email at pastor@peace-tohickon.org.  

              

  



      

Calling All Members! 

This is really a tough time to become acquainted with new people. Pastor Gary has 
come into a situation where he is trying to learn the names and faces of as many 
members as he can. But, every time we meet him personally, we are wearing 
masks. So, we are asking for your help with this.  We want to place your pictures in a 
picture folder on the Peace Church Google Drive. He can access the pictures when he 
needs a quick refresher. I am asking you to do the following: 

1. Take a picture of yourself with your cell phone  
2. Send it to my church email at vicepresident@peace-tohickon.org 

I will take your photo & place it in a picture folder in the church Google Drive for Pastor 
Gary's reference. In time, we hope that we can produce our own pictorial directory 
using the pictures that you provide & the ICON church program that we are already 
using. If you do not have access to a smartphone, ask a friend to take a picture and 
send it to me (for you) using the email address that I have shown above - please use 
the email - do not send it to me by text. Or you can ask me or Nancy to take the picture 
when you see us at church. The pictures can be individuals, couples or 
families. Please send only the picture that you want me to place in the file. So, put on 
your best smile and snap away!  ---Mike Cygan 
 

 

    

Sending Some Love to Others 

The Sunday School's February fellowship activity is to shower 
our shut-ins with Valentine wishes on February 14th, and we would like to invite the 
congregation to help us!  In addition to the students' cards, we would ask you to make 
or buy 1 or 2 Valentines, write a short greeting inside, and sign them with "Your Family 
at Peace" or your name. Next, call Dottie Ritter at (215) 896-3095 for a name or two 
of our homebound members, and then mail the card(s) to them (this way we can 
evenly send about the same number to each member). Thank you for your help in 
cheering up our shut-ins as they remain quarantined during this pandemic. 

-- Peace Sunday School Classes  

mailto:vicepresident@peace-tohickon.org


 

 
 

 

Virtual Coffee Hour is Back! 

Please join Randi & Gary Schaeffer beginning Sunday, 

January 17th at 10:00 a.m. for a virtual coffee hour 

on Zoom. Bring your favorite morning snack & coffee/tea 

and visit with your friends at Peace. 

Watch for the Zoom invitation each week! 

Hope you can join us for conversation and fellowship 

during this time of virtual gatherings! 

--Faith and Fellowship Committee 
 

   

 
 

Call the Church Office When … 
• A member becomes hospitalized or shut-in,  

• A member needs prayer, is having a baby, 
getting married, wants to be baptized or 
confirmed, or is moving. 

• You want to become a member of Peace. 

• You have spiritual questions to explore. 

• You are curious about God’s call to you. 
Peace Church Office: 215-257-3294 

 

 

 

 

What Talents Can You Share? 
 

New committees have formed, including a 
Stewardship committee, an IT Committee, & a 

Gardening Club. Our Outreach Committee, Altar Guild, 
& Finance Committee are looking for new members. 

Call the church office at 215-257-3294 to learn 
how to get involved at Peace. Be at Peace! 

 

 

 
Please keep our Prayer List Up-To-Date 

If you have a friend or relative on our prayer list who has recovered from an 

illness, please call the Church Office at 215-257-3294, so we can update our 

weekly prayer list. Our prayers do work! Thank you! 
 

 

       



 
 

 

Our Home Bound Members:

Alice Brad 

Meadow Glen at Phoebe 

108 S. Main St., Apt. 124 

Richlandtown, PA 18955 

 

Mary Dunlap 

Cedarbrook Nursing Home 

350 S Cedarbrook Rd.  

Rm #614A 

Allentown, PA 18104 

 

Marion Engelmann 

Meadow Glen at Phoebe 

108 S. Main St., Apt. 130 

Richlandtown, PA 18955 

 

Betty Gabel 

408 Grandview Ave. 

Perkasie, PA 18944 

 

Sue Keen 

649 Campus Drive 

Perkasie, PA 18944 

267-371-0844 

 

 

 

Lois Hafler 

1611 Park Ave., #201 

Quakertown, PA 18951 

 

Grace Nicolino 

1611 Park Ave., #112 

Quakertown, PA 18951 

 

Wanda Renshaw 

1131 Arbour Lane 

Quakertown, PA 18951 

 

Jean Scholl 

2301 North Fifth Street 

Perkasie, PA 18944 

 

Marlene Shilling 

The Birches 

691 Main St., Room 28 

Harleysville, PA 19438 

 

Tom Smith & Joe O’Donnell 

1611 Park Avenue 

Grundy House, Apt. #431 

Quakertown, PA 18951 

267-730-7934 - Tom’s cell 

215-881-1195 - Joe’s cell



 

  

 

 
 

Our Prayer List - Please Pray for … 

Our Members 

                 Kari Beck                Sherry Dulsky           Marion Engelmann       Yvonne Thomas       
              Herman Slozer      Joe O’Donnell           Bruce Bachman      Meghan Hutton         
               Charlene Fisher      Christine Frasch          Marci & Joe Kramer 

& the families of Jessica Kramer & Walt Frasch 
 

Our Military 

        Brian Hilinski      Kyle Likens               Dylan Lloyd   Dan Frasch 

        Eric French         Flint Engelmann         Gillian Lloyd 
 

Our Friends 

Jared Mitman – Son of Kathy Mitman 
Dennis Brennan – Brother of Marcia Kramer 

Charles Mitman – Brother of Grace Grim 
Deana Murray – Sister-in-Law of Corinne Penn 

Barry Stoneback – Friend of Debbie & John Schoch 
George Smith – Relative of Cheryl & Peter Moyer 

Ed Cherry – Friend of Dottie & Woody Ritter 
Robert Skinner – Friend of Ellen & John Shelly 

Janice Young – Gary Schaeffer’s Cousin 
Luke Bender – Dorothy Kasper’s Friend’s Grandson 

Tony Swede – Brother of Ellen Shelly 
Christopher Malloy – Son of Pastor Dayle Malloy 

Caitlyn – Daughter of Elaine Keckiessen 
Michael & Angel Miller – Grandson & Daughter of Sue Keen 

Nora Mastrippolito – Niece of Cheryl & Peter Moyer 
Jamie Kruse – Sister-in-Law of Dawn Lutz 

Neil Rapawy – Friends of Randi & Gary Schaeffer 
Barbara Sacks – Sister of Robert Beck 

Mary Glover – Mother-in-Law of Corinne Penn 
Susanne Wright – Relative of Pete and Cheryl Moyer 

Dylan Willis – Dave Thomas’ Cousin 
Stephanie Salewski – Julia Erney’s Mother 
Fred Heitzenroder – Friend of the Groffs 

Mike Maurer, Wife & Daughter – Friends of Larry Schenk 
Maureen Gildea – Friend of Jayne Kramer & Beth Kramer Maloney 

Edward Brouse – Friend & Arbours Community Neighbor 
Ken & Lynn Swift – Friends of the Groffs 

Jean Schmidt Gruen – Friend of the Groffs 
Barbara Staats – Neighbor of The Erneys & Groffs 

Dorothy Schramm – Elaine Miller’s Sister 

Annie & Carol Romano –  Friends of Pastor Gary Costa 
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___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Minutes of the Congregation Council 

November 10, 2020 via Zoom 

2021 Term 2022 Term 2023 Term 

Doug Erney (1st)* Mike Cygan (1st)* Bill Groff (2nd)* 

Donna Donelon (1st)* Dianne Steiner (1st)* Melissa Yates (2nd)* 

Gary Schaeffer (1st)* Heidi Gerth (1st)* Mary Snyder (1st)* 

Courtney Steiner (1st)* vacant vacant 

 

Pastor Gary Costa, Dottie Ritter, financial secretary, and Randi Schaeffer, treasurer, also in attendance. 

An * indicates attendance. All votes are unanimous unless otherwise indicated. 

Doug Erney called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Heidi Gerth led us in devotions. 

Old Business. 

1. Bookkeeper transition. Carolyn, Randi, and Carol have worked together and are comfortable with the new 

process. Carol still has the laptop and keys. 

2.  Cleanup of old records 

All old records of any kind continue to be pooled in the Primary Sunday School room. An outline for the 

process of cleanup is in the works. Gary Schaeffer will lead the team, which consists of Linda Beck, Melissa 

Yates, Donna Donelon, and Mary Snyder. We will meet next Tuesday morning to make a start. 

3. Fire alarm system is pending. We can expect movement in January. 

4. New laptops are currently with our tech person, Eric, who is installing software and transferring licenses. 

These laptops will be distributed at the beginning of December. 

Secretary’s Report 

A motion to accept the secretary’s report was made by Mary Snyder and seconded by Dianne Steiner. 

Pastor’s Report 

A motion to accept the Pastor’s report was made by Gary Schaeffer and seconded by Courtney Steiner. 

Ministry Reports 

1. Worship. We have dates and times set for Thanksgiving eve [7 p.m. Wednesday November 25] and 

Christmas Eve [3 p.m. and 7 p.m. on December 24.] We discussed the need to have people to sign up for 

attending services so that we know how many to expect. Courtney has agreed to create a place for people to 

sign up for Christmas Eve using Sign Up Genius.  

2. Property.  

Electronic sign. East Rockhill has finally passed a sign ordinance. Property will review our plan for an 

electronic sign to make sure that it meets the Township’s requirements.  

Pavilion. There is a meeting scheduled for Thursday which will involve Gary, Mike, and Pastor. We will 

request being exempt from land development.  We will need $1000.00 in an escrow fund. The motion will be 

made under New Business. 



Banners advertising our livestream services are being printed. 

Windows. We have 19 cracked panes. We hope to replace the windows in the office suite with Thermapane 

clear glass. The current plan is to put windows on hold until some other projects are completed. 

A motion to accept the committee reports was made by Dianne Steiner and seconded by Mary Snyder. 

Financial Secretary’s Report 

Dottie and Julia have completed the updating of our membership rolls. 

A motion to accept the Financial Secretary’s report was made by Donna Donelon and seconded by Mike 

Cygan. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Randi pointed out that we have an unusually large amount in the checking account. It is suggested that finance 

consider opening a savings account to hold some of the money. 

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Gary Schaeffer and seconded by Mary Snyder. 

Reminders 

Next meeting: December 15, 2020.  Devotions: Courtney Steiner 

Counter 1: Doug Erney                                   Counter 2: Mike Cygan 

Executive Session 

Pavilion Escrow approval. A motion to authorize payment into escrow of $1000.00 and $300.00 for a 

permit application was made by Mike Cygan and seconded by Donna Donelon. 

Pastor’s emergency fund. A motion to put $1500.00 in a discretionary fund for emergency use by the 

pastor was made by Gary Schaeffer and seconded by Donna Donelon. 

2021 Budget.  A motion to accept the 2021 budget as presented, to be sent to the congregation on 

December 6, was made by Bill Groff and seconded by Dianne Steiner. 

Doug requested that Randi send him the budget sheet so that he could do a final polish on the formatting. 

Council Nominations. We have three openings on Council. One three-year term, one two-year term, and one 

term of one year. We have no nominees at this time.  

A motion to adjourn at 9:10 p.m. was made by Pastor Gary Costa and seconded by Mike Cygan. 

Additional Note on the Budget. 

A material error was found in the budget by Doug Erney. On line 103 Column G, Payroll taxes, there was no 

budgeted value. 

This line was corrected and now reflects an estimation of $5974.00 in payroll taxes for 2021. This is in line with 

prior year budget estimates. 

Total expenses now are listed as $284,172.00. 

The final budget deficit number is now $34,899.08. 

Doug sent an email message to all council members at 10:30 a.m. on Wednesday November 11, notifying us of 

this correction. He requested a vote for approval by return email. 

The council approved unanimously the correction to Peace Church’s Budget for 2021.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Yates 

 



 

Motions 

A motion to authorize payment into escrow of $1000.00 and $300.00 for a permit application was made 

by Mike Cygan and seconded by Donna Donelon. 

A motion to put $1500.00 in a discretionary fund for emergency use by the pastor was made by Gary 

Schaeffer and seconded by Donna Donelon. 

A motion to accept the 2021 budget as presented, to be sent to the congregation on December 6, was made 

by Bill Groff and seconded by Dianne Steiner. 

The council approved unanimously the correction to Peace Church’s Budget for 2021. 
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___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Minutes of the Congregation Council 

Special Meeting December 2, 2020 via Zoom 

2021 Term 2022 Term 2023 Term 

Doug Erney (1st)* Mike Cygan (1st)* Bill Groff (2nd)* 

Donna Donelon (1st)* Dianne Steiner (1st)* Melissa Yates (2nd)* 

Gary Schaeffer (1st)* Heidi Gerth (1st)* Mary Snyder (1st)* 

Courtney Steiner (1st)* vacant vacant 

 

Pastor Gary Costa, Dottie Ritter, financial secretary, and Randi Schaeffer, treasurer, also in attendance. 

An * indicates attendance. All votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted. 

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 p.m. by President Doug Erney. Pastor Gary led us in prayer. 

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss whether the church building should be open for in-person worship at 

this time. 

We considered the current levels of infection and hospitalization in our local area, including Perkasie, 

Sellersville, Quakertown and Doylestown in our discussion. 

A motion to suspend in-person services between the dates of December 13 and January 10 was made by 

Gary Schaeffer and seconded by Courtney Steiner. The motion passed with two opposing votes. 

A motion to suspend all building activities at the church was made by Dianne Steiner and seconded by 

Mary Snyder. The motion passed with one abstention. 

All outside groups will be notified of this decision.  



A motion to have no in-person worship on Sunday December 6 and to hold the Congregational meeting 

via Zoom was made by Courtney Steiner and seconded by Donna Donelon. The vote was 6 for and 5 

against. 

Door signs and street signs will need to be changed. A letter will go out to the congregation via email. For those 

who have no email, a telephone call will made along with the mailing of a letter. 

A motion to adjourn was made at 10:55 by Courtney Steiner and seconded by Mary Snyder. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Melissa Yates 

Motions 

A motion to suspend in-person services between the dates of December 13 and January 10 was made by 

Gary Schaeffer and seconded by Courtney Steiner. The motion passed with two opposing votes. 

A motion to suspend all building activities at the church was made by Dianne Steiner and seconded by 

Mary Snyder. The motion passed with one abstention. 

A motion to have no in-person worship on Sunday December 6 and to hold the Congregational meeting 

via Zoom was made by Courtney Steiner and seconded by Donna Donelon. The vote was 6 for and 5 

against. 
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Minutes of the Congregation Council 

December 15, 2020 via Zoom 

2021 Term 2022 Term 2023 Term 

Doug Erney (1st)* Mike Cygan (1st)* Bill Groff (2nd)* 

Donna Donelon (1st)* Dianne Steiner (1st)* Melissa Yates (2nd)* 

Gary Schaeffer (1st)* Heidi Gerth (1st)* Mary Snyder (1st)* 

Courtney Steiner (1st)* vacant vacant 

 

Pastor Gary Costa, Dottie Ritter, financial secretary, and Randi Schaeffer, treasurer, also in attendance. 

An * indicates attendance. All votes are unanimous unless otherwise indicated. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by President Doug Erney. Courtney Steiner led us in devotions. 

Old Business 

The signage and fire alarm projects are still in progress, as can be seen from the Property meeting minutes. 

http://www.peace-tohickon.org/


Secretary’s Report 

A motion to accept the minutes of the November 10 council meeting was made by Dianne Steiner and 

seconded by Mary Snyder. 

A motion to accept the minutes of the December 2 special council meeting was made by Donna Donelon 

and seconded by Dianne Steiner. 

The minutes from the December 6 Congregational meeting were also submitted. These will be presented for 

approval at the next congregational meeting. 

 

Pastor’s Report 

1. There are positions open for members to belong to the Synod council, and to attend the Synod assembly, 

which will be in August of 2022. 

2. Synod is sending out a Lessons and Carols service for use by our congregations. We will stream this service 

on December 27 in place of our regular service. 

A motion to accept the Pastor’s report was made by Dianne Steiner and seconded by Mary Snyder. 

Ministry Reports 

1. Faith and Fellowship 

2. Worship 

3. WELCA 

WELCA is collecting $10.00 per sister for Good Gifts. They provided individual crafts for the Toys for Tots 

distribution event. Poinsettias were sent to shut-ins.  

4. Property 

To further the church records archive project, Property would like to purchase some file cabinets to be stored in 

the “old computer room.” 

A motion to approve the purchase of two standard and one fire rated cabinets at a cost of up to $2500.00, 

with funds coming from the property budget, was made by Mary Snyder and seconded by Heidi Gerth. 

 

A motion to accept the ministry reports was made by Dianne Steiner and seconded by Gary Schaeffer. 

Financial Secretary 

We will change our online giving service to Vanco. A meeting with the representative is planned. The switch 

will take place in January. 

A motion to accept the Financial Secretary’s report was made by Courtney Steiner and seconded by 

Heidi Gerth. 

Review of November Financial Reports 

Randi opened a money market account at Penn Community Bank which is linked to our checking account. This 

will provide overdraft protection. 

A motion to accept the November Financial Reports was made by Mary Snyder and seconded by Dianne 

Steiner. 

January Reminders 

Counter 1: Melissa Yates Counter 2: Heidi Gerth. Devotions: Gary Schaeffer 

 Note: if you have not signed up on the duty chart yet, please do so at your earliest convenience. 

Members who are counters need to select 3 spots this year, due to the small size of council. This is in 

addition to 1 signup for devotions, for a total of 4 slots. 



New Business 

1. Request for revision of car allowance. 

A motion to switch from a mileage reimbursement for Pastor Gary to a monthly car allowance, not to 

exceed $2000.00 per year, distributed following a check request from Pastor Gary, was made by Gary 

Schaeffer and seconded by Dianne Steiner. This change will take effect in January. The vote passed with 

one abstention. 

2. FM Transmitter. 

Doug has been asked about the purchase of an FM transmitter which could provide an option for people in their 

cars in our parking lot to hear projected sound through their car radios. Doug will investigate this possibility. 

A motion to approve the purchase of an FM transmitter for a cost not exceeding $150.00, with funds 

taken from New Ministry money, was made by Courtney Steiner and seconded by Donna Donelon. 

3.  Sharing Circles 

Gary suggested that we encourage the congregation to form small groups of similar interest which would 

regularly communicate with one another. We may be able to kick this idea off with a “Party with a Purpose” 

Zoom meeting. Pastor Gary, Gary Schaeffer, and Dottie Ritter will meet to plan this first sharing session. 

4.  Thanks to Courtney Steiner. 

This was Courtney’s last meeting as a council member. We thank her for her good and cheerful service and 

wish her well as she makes plans to go to college. 

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:30 by Heidi Gerth and seconded by Courtney Steiner. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Yates 

Motions 

A motion to approve the purchase of two standard and one fire rated cabinets at a cost of up to $2500.00, 

with funds coming from the property budget, was made by Mary Snyder and seconded by Heidi Gerth. 

A motion to switch from a mileage reimbursement for Pastor Gary to a monthly car allowance, not to 

exceed $2000.00 per year, distributed following a check request from Pastor Gary, was made by Gary 

Schaeffer and seconded by Dianne Steiner. This change will take effect in January. The vote passed with 

one abstention. 

A motion to approve the purchase of an FM transmitter for a cost not exceeding $150.00, with funds 

taken from New Ministry money, was made by Courtney Steiner and seconded by Donna Donelon. 

 

 

  



Peace-Tohickon Lutheran Church 

100 Old Bethlehem Road Perkasie, PA 18944 215-257-3294  www.peace-tohickon.org 
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Minutes of the Congregation Council 

January 7, 2021 via Zoom 

2022 Term 2023 Term 2024 Term 

Mike Cygan (1st)* Bill Groff (2nd)* Doug Erney (2nd)* 

Dianne Steiner (1st)* Melissa Yates 2nd)* Donna Donelon (2nd)* 

Heidi Gerth (1st)* Mary Snyder (1st)* Gary Schaeffer (2nd)* 

vacant vacant vacant 

Pastor Gary Costa, Dottie Ritter, financial secretary, and Randi Schaeffer, treasurer, also in attendance. 

An * indicates attendance. All votes are unanimous, unless otherwise noted. 

Doug Erney convened the meeting. Pastor Gary led us in prayer. 

On December 2, 2020 a motion was passed by council to suspend in-person services between the dates of 

December 13 and January 10. This council meeting was convened to decide whether we should reopen for in-

person services or remain closed as stated. 

A period of discussion looked at both sides of the issue.  

A motion to retain the status of suspended in-person services with a proposed re-opening date of 

February 21, 2021 was made by Melissa Yates and seconded by Donna Donelon. 

This timeline would allow Council to revisit the issue at the regularly scheduled February 15 Council meeting. 

The motion passed with 6 for and 3 opposed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Yates 

 

Motions 

A motion to retain the status of suspended in-person services with a proposed re-opening date of 

February 21, 2021 was made by Melissa Yates and seconded by Donna Donelon 

 

 

Wishing you and your family a prosperous, healthy and memorable 2021, 

full of love, laughter and happiness. Happy New Year, One and All!!! 

   

http://www.peace-tohickon.org/


 



 

 

    

 



 

 


